
AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 27th day of September, 2021
Present                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                                   Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 
                                            Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
                                                   Scott M. Manley, Councilman

                                                   Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman                           
Also Present 
           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town


                        Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk

                                                   Lisa M. Ayers, First Deputy Town Clerk

      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
· delete Item 7: PRESENTATION TO TOWN BY AMBULANCE CORP

· add new Item 15: EXECUTIVE SESSION: PBA and CSEA Negotiations
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

     of $614,601.06. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. TOWN CLERK: Presentation of Tentative Town Budget for 2022 to Town Board

     Town Clerk Joseph Pedi presented the Tentative Town Budget for 2022 to Town Board.
7. PRESENTATION TO TOWN BY AMBULANCE CORP (deleted item)
8. ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT: 

     A. Approval to Release Stormwater Management Security

          for Golden Vista

          The Town Engineering Department requests approval to release the Stormwater
          Security for Golden Vista in the amount of $652,600.94. Representatives of the Town

          Engineering Consulting firm McGoey, Hauser and Edsall have field reviewed

          the project and have identified that the site has been stabilized in compliance

          with New York State Department of Environmental Conservation and Town

          of Newburgh requirements.

          MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the release the Stormwater

          Security for Golden Vista in the amount of $652,600.94
          Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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     B. Crossroads Sewer District – Infiltration and Inflow Engineering Survey

          The Town Engineering Department requests approval for a study of

           extraneous flows in the Town’s sewage collection system. The study is

           required to meet one of the conditions of the New York State Department of 

           Conservation Consent Order for the Meadow Hill South Sanitary Sewer

           overflow. The proposed cost of the study is $120,000 with a grant from 

           the New York State Department of Conservation covering $100,000 of this

           cost.

           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the study of

           extraneous flows in the Town’s sewage collection system as mandated
           by the New York State Department of Conservation Consent Order for the 

           Meadow Hill South Sanitary Sewer overflow at a proposed cost of $120,000    
           with a grant from the New York State Department of Conservation covering 

           $100,000 of this cost. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     C. Request to Approve Maintenance of Stormwater Management Facility

          The Town Engineering Department requests approval to award a one
          time maintenance fee of $1,525.00 to MTTJ Property Maintenance to

          mow the area surrounding the detention pond located at the Dewey Drive 

          Houses of Labor Subdivision.

          MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the one

          time maintenance fee of $1,525.00 to MTTJ Property Maintenance to

          mow the area surrounding the detention pond located at the Dewey Drive 

          Houses of Labor Subdivision. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9. RESOLUTIONS: Request to Conduct Traffic Study

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor introduced a resolution requesting a traffic
     study from the New York State Department of Transportation for Route 300

     between the intersection of Rock Cut Road and Fox Hill Road and for a traffic

     plan to place and maintain appropriately designed traffic control devices and for

     right of way brush maintenance.

     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to adopt the resolution requesting a traffic

     study from the New York State Department of Transportation for Route 300

     between the intersection of Rock Cut Road and Fox Hill Road and for a traffic

     plan to place and maintain appropriately designed traffic control devices and for

     right of way brush maintenance. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10. ASSESSOR: 

       A. Settlement of Tax Certiorari Cross Roads Court Real Estate (Hampton Inn)

              Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented a letter from Cathy Drobny,

             Esquire of E. Stewart Jones, Hacker Murphy regarding the proposed settlement 

             of tax certiorari for the Cross Roads Court Real Estate (Hampton Inn).
             The settlement provides for no reduction in assessed value for 2017, 2018 and

             2019. The settlement does provide for a reduction in the 2020 assessed value

             from $5,338,200 to $4,991,000. For 2021, the assessed value will be further

             reduced from $4,991,000 to $3.400,000. The 2022 and future assessments may

             be modified and challenged. There will be a refund liability of approximately

             $19,404.52 for the Town.

             MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the proposed settlement of tax 
            certiorari for the Cross Roads Court Real Estate (Hampton Inn).
            Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       B. Approval to Hire Deputy Assessor

            The Assessor’s Office requests approval to hire Nancy Elgueta as the Assistant

            Assessor at an annual salary of $60,000. Ms. Elgueta will need to complete
            her paperwork, physical and alcohol/drug testing. Ms. Elgueta’s fingerprints

            are still on file. A start date on or after October 11, 2021 is anticipated.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of Nancy Elgueta 

            as the Assistant Assessor at an annual salary of $60,000. Ms. Elgueta will need 

            to complete her paperwork, physical and alcohol/drug testing. Ms. Elgueta’s 

            fingerprints are still on file. A start date on or after October 11, 2021 is anticipated.

            Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
       C. Resolution Not to Renew Agreement for Assessment Services with Orange County

            Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented a resolution which terminates

            the agreement for assessment services with the Orange County Real Property 

            Tax Services Office. The current agreement ends December 31, 2021 and the 

            performance of assessment services will be restored to the Town.

            MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the resolution which terminates

            the agreement for assessment services with the Orange County Real Property 

            Tax Services Office. The current agreement ends December 31, 2021 and the 

            performance of assessment services will be restored to the Town.

            Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

WORKSHOP MEETING                         SEPTEMBER 27, 2021                                      PAGE  4
11. CODE COMPLIANCE DEPARTMENT:  Approval to Enter Into Agreement with 

       Consultant to Update Guidelines for Wireless Communications 5G

       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to permit the Town Supervisor to

       enter into an agreement with the firm Henningson, Durham and

       Richardson (HDR) allowing HDR to perform a technical review and update

       of the existing Wireless Telecommunication Facility Code for the Town for

       the fee not to exceed $14,500. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

12. PERSONNEL DEPARTMENT: Extension of Employee Assistance Program (EAP) Contract

       Personnel Manager Charlene Black requests approval to extend the Employee

       Assistance Program (EAP) with Catholic Charities who administers the program.

       Catholic Charities increased their annual fee by 3% from $5,487 to $5,561.

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to extend the Employee

       Assistance Program (EAP) with Catholic Charities who administers the program.

       Catholic Charities increased their annual fee by 3% from $5,5487 to $5,561.

       Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

13. RECEIVER OF TAXES: 2021 Unpaid Sewer Bond Re-levy

       Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith presented a resolution requesting approval
       of unpaid Sewer Bond Re-levy for the 2021 Property Taxes in the amount of

       $22,146.63 of which $14,431.76 is from the Crossroads Sewer District, 

       $6,076.87 is from the Meadow Hill South Sewer District and $1,638.00

       is from the Wintergreen Sewer District for the third and fourth quarter of

       of 2020.

       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the resolution 
       requesting approval of unpaid Sewer Bond Re-levy for the 2021 Property Taxes 

       in the amount of $22,146.63 of which $14,431.76 is from the Crossroads Sewer District, 

       $6,076.87 is from the Meadow Hill South Sewer District and $1,638.00

       is from the Wintergreen Sewer District for the third and fourth quarter of

       of 2020. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

14. POLICE DEPARTMENT: Approval to Purchase TruNarc Portable Analytical Instrument

       Police Chief Bruce Campbell requests approval to purchase a TruNarc Thermo

       Scientific Portable Analytical Instrument for $31,883.90. The purchase price

       includes a five year warranty, training for 12 Police Officers and 100 test strips.

       This device will be purchased off the New York State Contract #PC69042 and will be 

       purchased using drug seizure monies. This device is now required to prosecute

       all narcotics cases in Orange County.
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       MOTION made by Councilman Manley approving the purchase of a TruNarc Thermo

       Scientific Portable Analytical Instrument for $31,883.90. The purchase price

       includes a five year warranty, training for 12 Police Officers and 100 test strips.

       This device will be purchased off the New York State Contract #PC69042 and will be 

       purchased using drug seizure monies. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene..
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

15. EXECUTIVE SESSION: PBA and CSEA Negotiations
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to enter into Executive Session at

       7:23 p.m. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to end Executive Session at 7:38 p.m.

       Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       Supervisor Piaquadio said no action was taken during the Executive Session.

16. ADJOURNMENT  

                MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

             Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
      Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk
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